


Dear friends, 
 
Ψ!ƭƭ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜƴŘΩ ς so the saying goes.  Our 
departure from Buxton is now getting quite close, and so the saying 
has some impact!  But actually, there is a better saying which we can 
ŦƛƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ όǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜΣ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜΗύ Ψ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ DƻŘ 
ǿƻǊƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƭƻǾŜ IƛƳΦΩ όwƻƳŀƴǎ уΥ нуύΦ Lƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
ǿƻǊŘǎΣ  ƎƻƻŘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩre following God!  As 
we move away to Chesterfield, we will find more blessings from God 
lie ahead, and you, as you remain in Buxton will find a similar future 
without a minister will lead to nothing but good.  As Jesus said in John 
15: 2, Ψ9ǾŜǊȅ ōǊŀƴŎƘ ǘƘat does bear fruit 
God prunes so that it will be even more 
ŦǊǳƛǘŦǳƭΦΩ ²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ DƻŘΩǎ ǇǊǳƴƛƴƎ 
with good grace, because of what lies 
ŀƘŜŀŘΦ !ŦǘŜǊ ŀƭƭΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ǇǊǳƴŜ ƻǳǊ 
roses back so much, looking forward to 
ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ōƭƻƻƳǎΦ  
 
So I think that the Church generally in this country has been facing 
pruning, not necessarily of numbers, but of ideas and ways of doing 
things that have been fruitful in the past in order that the Church can 
be fruitful again in the future. Maybe one of those things is that 
churches should not become so dependent on having a minister in 
ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜΧ 
 
We will be moving to Walton on the edge of Chesterfield, as most of 
you know, at the end of August. Debbie will continue in work for a 
while, but I shall be expƭƻǊƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀŘ 
full opportunity to do for a while ς family history, painting, music, 
walking in the hills. I will also be part of a church where I can 
hopefully be part of a team where I am not the leader,  and lose the 
weighǘ ƻŦ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ΨǘŜŀƳ ŎŀǇǘŀƛƴΩ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜΦ  
 
LΩǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŜƴ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǳǇ Ψƭŀǎǘ ǿƻǊŘǎΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜΗ ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ ǘƘŜȅ 
tend to be the sort of farewell address made just before death (as 
with Joshua or David), or else made when not expecting to see his 
hearers again (Paul in Acts 20). Jesus, of course, commissioned His 



disciples to go and make other disciples and promising to be with 
them all through (Matthew 28).  Paul does end his letters with a kind 
ƻŦ ΨōŜƴŜŘƛŎǘƛƻƴΩ όƭƛǘŜǊŀƭƭȅ ŀ ΨƎƻƻŘ ǿƻǊŘΩύ and 2 Corinthians 13: 14 is 
ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊǎŜ ǿŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǳǎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΤ  Ψaŀȅ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƻŦ 
the Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God and the fellowship of the 
Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭΦΩ  L ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜŀǘ ǘƘŀǘΥ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ 
blessing we can share. 
 
With love, 
 Steve 

 

 

Six years ago, when Peter Meek left us and went on to take up the 

role of Moderator of the Synod, the Church members contributed to 

ŀ άtǊƻŦƛƭŜέ ς a 20 page document which set out who we were, what 

we do and the type of new minister we would like. 

²Ŝ ǊŜǎƛǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎǳŀƭ άǿŜ Řƻ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜέ ŘŜǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ 

ǘƘŜ tǊƻŦƛƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŀǊȅ άǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ŀ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ 

ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜέ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘΦ  ²Ŝ ǘƻƭŘ ƛǘ άƭƛƪŜ ƛǘ ƛǎέ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ we 

got it right because we finished up with Steve! 

Shortly after his arrival Steve gave us his view on his calling in Buxton 

ŀƴŘ ¢ƛŘŜǎǿŜƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜ άaƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ wƻƭŜέ ŘŜǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴ ƘŜ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ нт 

items adding that it was not a comprehensive list and it was only his 

main areas of working. If you read that list today you will see that 

May the road rise to meet you 
May the wind be always at your back,  
May the sun shine warm upon your face,  
The rains fall soft upon your fields and,  
Until we meet again,  
May God hold you in the palm of His hand.  



Steve has achieved all of them (and we can all add extra things he has 

done). 

We can all give examples from our memories; particular ones are a 

day spent riding through 100 London Underground stations with him 

and the Pilots on a fundraising event for their Mission Direct trip to 

Zambia, his skills in the kitchen at Lunch Clubs, his ecumenical 

approach, his ever present humour, his involvement with Churches 

Together, his involvement with Zink and High Peak Homeless Help, his 

Sunday morning sharing sessions, playing the flute and guitar, his 

encouragement of the Fellowship 

Group, never wearing a dog collar, 

dancing around when delivering his 

sermons, his planning of our future 

structure, introducing us to new 

worship songs, his explanations of 

scripture in Home Groups, the 

pleasant evenings we spent at the 

Manse, his summer-time outdoor 

suppers ς the list goes on, and on. 

And with him came Debbie; his 

right hand person and always there to support him, and us. We have 

enjoyed her humour, and have marvelled how she does everything ς 

from a demanding job in the NHS, to supporting their children and 

grandchildren and helping Steve, with all he has done for us. 

It easy for us to forget that not only have Steve and Debbie done 

these things for us, they have also done the same for Fountain Square 

Church, Tideswell. Not to 

mention that Steve has also 

overseen the planning of a major 

re-construction project there, 

and coped with leading a church 

without a building for many 

months. We do hope that he will 

be able to return to the grand re-



opening of Fountain Square next year.  

When Steve retires at the end of August it is, for us, the end of an era. 

Not only the end of five wonderful years with Steve and Debbie but 

also the end of being provided with a minister by the URC. We look 

forward to our different future with hope and excitement, knowing 

that God has it all in hand if we listen to him. 

Farewell Steve and Debbie, thank you so much for all you have done 

for us, and we all wish you the very best in your retirement. 

(This article was written by several people of our church) 

 

 

 
On Sunday 22nd July there will be farewell 
lunch for Steve and Debbie. This will follow 
the morning service and will be a óbring and 
shareô lunch. Please come to the lunch, if you 

can, to express our appreciation for all that 
Steve and Debbie have achieved in Buxton 
and Tideswell. 

 

 
 

Buxton Community Café  

6th July 2018, serving from 5.30pm to around 6.30pm 

The United Reformed Church in Buxton hosts the café which is open 
to everyone. Serving wholesome food in a welcoming place, the café 
uses ingredients that are surplus in the supply chain. The next café on 
6th July is a pre-theatre meal: at 7pm there is an opportunity to see 
!ƭƭŜǎǘǊŜŜ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ aǳǊŘŜǊΣ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ ŀƴŘ aŜΣ 
an Agatha Christie style detective story about Margaret Rutherford.  

Tickets for the play are £7 and available from Buxton Opera House. 
The café is run on a pay what you feel basis, you can come to the café 
or the play or both!   



Buxton  United Reformed Church  

Everyone is welcome to come to our  
Sunday Services  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
July 1st 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Morning Worship ï Mark Houghton 

 
July 8th 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Communion Service ï Steve Fisher 
 

 

July 15th  
 

 
10.30am 

 
Fellowship Service  

 

July 22nd 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Morning Worship ï Steve Fisher 
 

 
July 29th 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Morning Worship ï Charles Jolly  

 
August 5th 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Communion Service ï Steve Fisher 
 

 
August 12th 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Morning Worship ï Charles Jolly  

 
August 19th 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
To be arranged 
 

 
August 26th 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
To be arranged 
 

 
September 2nd 
 

 
10.30 am 

 
Morning Worship ï Mark Houghton 



 

 

  

Thank you, High Peak Community Arts 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

CHARLES AND ALISON JOLLY 
  
Invite you and your family members, including children, 
to help them celebrate and give thanks for their 
  
GOLDEN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
  
on Saturday 4th August 2018 
  
AT HOME with refreshments, lunch and 
afternoon tea on Saturday 4th August.   
Drop in between 11 am and 6 pm 
at 13 Darwin Avenue, Buxton, SK17 6NF 
  
Strictly no gifts but donations to mark the occasion 
can be made to Christian Aid on the day. 

  

 



TRUST AND REST 
 
Most of April was in hospital 
For tests and operations. 

Doctors, nurses, all the staff 
Showed amazing dedication. 

 
Steveôs message was on truth and trust 

So I knew what I had to do. 
The night I was admitted 

By a wonderful ambulance crew. 
 

It really was another world. 
I was very on my own. 

Leaving all I once held dear, 
My hubbie and my home. 

 
God is amazing. 

So big and so in charge. 
I had to wait, watch and wonder. 

Me so small and Him so large. 
 

Be still and know that He is God. 
Was all that I could do. 

A test of faith and experience 

Amongst the girls in blue. 
 

So many different people. 
The uniformed brigade. 

Busy, busy all the time 
In blue, green and grey. 

 
Everyone wanted the best. 

Improvement and healing the aims. 
They all wanted to see me better 

My health for me to gain. 
 

I was really very vulnerable. 
There was no other way 

Than to trust and rest in Him alone. 
YES Heôs got the final say. 

 
When I am in the storm 

The storm is not in me. 
Whatever things decide to come 

HE will be my peace.  
Fiona Bingham  

It is the 70th 

anniversary of the 

NHS on 5th July. 

Thank and pray for 

the system 



 
 

Churches Together in Buxton {CTiB} 
report to Buxton URC 2018 AGM. 

 
 

 
In 2017/18 The churches have continued to work well together. CTiB has run 
various activities, and has held services in a number of the churches in the 
town. 
For example, in   January the Buxton Community Church hosted the annual 
Service for Peace and Christian Unity.  The well attended service 
concentrated on prayer and worship, and those present experienced a time 
of fellowship as Christians from different denominations broke bread 
together.   
  
The Lenten Lunches took place at Bath Road Centre beginning on Shrove 
Tuesday, and as in previous years were well supported.   
The CTiB committee decided not to organise Lenten Services or Groups this 
year, but to think about whether to hold them next year.   
There was a Good Friday Walk of Witness and a musical meditation in the 
evening.   
 
Open the Book, the group continues to visit local schools and has added St 
!ƴƴŜΩǎ w/ ƧǳƴƛƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƻǘŀΣ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ CŀǘƘŜǊ DŜǊǊȅΦ 
The Churches in Buxton guide book has had a very good take up in the town, 
hotels are keen to have copies and the Palace asked for 186 copies, one per 
room. CTIB agreed to fund the printing of a further 400 copies. 
 
The Town Chaplaincy meets monthly to pray and encourage. There are now 
four chaplains in the town and one in Higher Buxton. The ministry has been 
coordinated by the Revd Steve Fisher. 
All are welcome at the Last Friday prayer (for Buxton) meeting, normally at 
Chapter and Verse 8-9pm. The venue can alter so please check with Alison or 
Jennie before coming along. 
 
Student Sunday took place on 18th February and churches were encouraged 
to support this.    
A celebration of Fairtrade took place in the Dome on March 6th. 
This focused on Fairtrade Beauty products.   
 



Christian Aid week was 13th to 19th May. The service was at St Peters at 6pm 
on Pentecost Sunday, 20th May and combined Pentecost/Christian Aid. 
CTIB supported the MAY FAIR on Monday MAY 7th,  with music, 
refreshments and Childrens activities, in the Methodist church on the 
market place.  

Alison Darby 

 

 

The Zink Project (formerly High Peak Foodbank) 
Update 

Your support for High Peak Foodbank at The Zink Project has 
enabled the charity to concentrate more on preventing poverty 
through its Zink Employability and Zink Advice arms. Recent 
successes have enabled Zink to increase its work coaching staff 
three fold and over 200 people have received welfare of 
housing advice and support. 

Donations to help cover running costs and meet the match 
funding requirements of our main funder, The Big Lottery, are 
always welcome via our website: 
www.highpeakfoodbank.co.uk. This month we are short of 
tinned meat, plastic carrier bags, toiletries, UHT milk and toilet 
rolls.  

Best wishes and thanks again 
for your support 

From everyone at The Zink 
Project. 

 

I have a date for another visit to Buxton by Riding 

Lights. It is Wed 28 November. 
Alison Darby 

 
Further information will be available in the October 
magazine.  

http://www.highpeakfoodbank.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

Fellowship meal 

at Debbie and 

Steveôs home on 

20
th
 June. 



 
 

  

Fellowship meal at 

Debbie and Steveôs 

home on 20
th
 June. 



mailto:peter@blane.co.uk









